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MINUTES 

National User Forum of FAIRway Danube 

Date 22.11.2019 

Time 10:30 

Place Ministry of the Sea, Transport and infrastructure, Parobrodarska 5, 32000 Vukovar, 
Republic of Croatia 

Participants See list of participants 

For the 
minutes 

Danijel Đuđar  

  

Summary of results 
National User Forum of FAIRway Danube 

Ms. Lidija Hubalek, Croatian National Coordinator of the FAIRway Danube project, from Ministry of the Sea, 
Transport and infrastructure, welcomed the participants. In the introduction to the event, she summarized 
key information about project and gave the overview of Forum’s agenda.  

Ms. Marijana Cindrić, Head of Department of International and EU Affairs at Ministry of Sea, Transport and 
Infrastructure, greeted the participants once more. She explained how the development of inland waterway 
navigation is one of in Republic of Croatia’s priorities. She said that one of the global goals is rerouting more 
traffic to inland waterway navigation, as it is cost efficient and ecologically acceptable way of transport of 
goods and people. Furthermore, well developed network of inland waterways benefits economies located 
along the said waterways. All the good work done thus far on the FAIRway Danube project translates, not 
only into increased safety of inland navigation, but also into potential new EU co-financed projects that 
would further benefit all of its users. 

Ms. Hubalek then presented the current 
status quo of FAIRway Danube, a 
multinational, 23.4 million euros worth 
project. She explained how were new 
vessels, equipment and gauging stations 
acquired in previous years. She spoke 
about new water level forecast system 
available through the vodniputevi.hr 
website. She also talked about the 
importance of National Action plans that 
are available on Danube Region Strategy 
web page. 

 

Mr. Andrija Spaić, from Ministry of Sea, Transport and Infrastructure, held a presentation about status of 
pilot activities within the project on Croatian stretch of Danube River. He pointed out the ways the acquiring 
of new vessel and equipment has improved quality and efficiency of hydrographical surveying. He spoke 
about improvements in marking of the fairway with the “Connecting Europe” vessel and his expectations of 
new National Waterway Management System. He also demonstrated all the information currently being 
gathered at FIS portal and WAMOS (Transnational Waterway Management System).  

In questions and answers section, Mr. Igor Bartolović, representative of Port of Osijek, asked if the existing 
surveys of the riverbed would be updated on the mentioned databases all the way to the Port on Drava 
River. Mr. Spaić replied that it is intended to do so but there is a lot of data to be processed before it is 



 

 
































































































